
From: Alana Rafter <Alana.Rafter@ablawyers.com.au>  

Sent: Friday, 10 February 2023 4:27 PM 

To: Chambers - Asbury DP <Chambers.Asbury.dp@fwc.gov.au>; Chambers - O'Neill DP 

<Chambers.O'Neill.DP@fwc.gov.au>; Chambers - Bissett C <Chambers.Bissett.c@fwc.gov.au> 

Cc: Awards <Awards@fwc.gov.au>; Nigel Ward <Nigel.Ward@ablawyers.com.au>; Maria Mamblona 

<Maria.Mamblona@ablawyers.com.au>; Stephen.Reeves@ags.gov.au; Nick White 

<nwhite@gordonlegal.com.au>; Paul.Vermeesch@ags.gov.au; 

AGrayson@mauriceblackburn.com.au; PParker@mauriceblackburn.com.au; 

Ben.Redford@unitedworkers.org.au; Larissa.Harrison@unitedworkers.org.au; 

geoff.taylor@awu.org.au; cheri.taylor@awu.org.au; Philip Gardner 

<pgardner@gordonlegal.com.au> 

Subject: RE: AM2020/99, AM2021/63, AM2021/65 - Aged Care Work Value 

 

Dear Associate,  

 

In circumstances where the witnesses for the Joint Employers may be required for cross-

examination on Monday, 13 February 2023, the Joint Employers make an application the 

witnesses be permitted to provide their evidence via video (Microsoft Teams).  

 

In support of this application, we note the following for the consideration of the Commission: 

 

1. The witnesses are located in NSW and Western Australia. 
 

2. The short estimates proposed for cross-examination by the ANMF (15-30 minutes).  
 

3. The confined nature of the evidence.  
 

4. The extant objection to evidence being before the Commission.  
 

In these circumstances, the possibility of prejudice to the ANMF (or any further party that 

seeks to cross-examine) is limited (if any).  

 

We apologise for the late timing of the application.  

 

Yours faithfully, 

 

Alana   

 

Alana Rafter 
Associate 

Australian Business Lawyers & Advisors 

 


